
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (9489009000276226508951) 
 
06/14/2022 
 
Stuart Tomlinson, Vice President of Manufacturing - Midwest 
Ash Grove Cement Company  
Foreman Plant 
4343 Highway 108 W 
Foreman, AR 71836 
 
Re:   NPDES Permit Number AR0042846, AFIN 41-00001 

Date of Expiration: Deember 31, 2022 
 
Dear Mr. Tomlinson: 
 
The application for renewal of your NPDES permit was received on June 9, 2022.  In accordance 
with 40 CFR 122.21 and APC&EC Rule 6, your application has been reviewed and determined 
to be incomplete. Please complete the following: 
 
1. DEQ Form 1 

a. Design and average flows must be listed in Section B.1 for each of the three outfalls. 
b. The required 10K and 10Q were not received. 

2. All of the Responsible Official’s signatures appear to be typed script.  This is not an 
acceptable form of an electronic signature. 

3. Winter effluent temperature for each of the three outfalls must be submitted.  If this 
information is not yet available, the application must reflect that the information will be 
submitted as soon as possible. 

 
These forms must be completed and received by the Division no later than July 4, 2022.  Failure 
to submit the required information will result in your application being placed in an inactive 
status.  Please note that although the due date is a Federal Holiday, the due date does not roll 
over to the next business day. 
 
Please be advised that a complete application must be received by July 4, 2022, for permit 
coverage to continue past the expiration date (12/31/2022) in accordance with 40 CFR 122.21(d) 
and APC&EC Rule 6.  Consequently, failure to provide the information requested could result in 
an unpermitted discharge upon expiration of your current permit and subject you to enforcement 
action by the Division.  Upon receipt of the information requested, your application will be 
determined to be complete, and processing of your renewal application will begin. 
 



Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If there are any questions concerning this 
submittal, please contact me at loretta.carstens@adeq.state.ar.us or at (501) 682-0612. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Loretta Carstens, P.E., Engineer 
NPDES Permits, Office of Water Quality 
Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
 
cc: Pennye Bray, ECCI (pbray@ecci.com) 
 
 


